
 

Orlando Science Schools 
WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 

“The mission of Orlando Science Middle/High Charter School is to provide 
students with a well-rounded education with special emphasis on Science, 
Technology, Engineering, Mathematics (STEM) and Reading in the light of 

research based, proven and innovative instructional methods in a stimulating 
environment.” 
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Principal’s Corner 

 Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
Congratulations on finishing the last Friday of the 2015-2016 School Year. I would 
also like to congratulate each and everyone one of you for finishing a very busy 
testing week. You all did a wonderful job. 
 
I hope as we bring the 2015-2016 year to close that we remember what an 
outstanding year it has been. From winning a number of prestigious awards, to 
exciting field trips and tournaments, this year will be one we never forget.  
 
Please remember that locker clean out will begin next Tuesday June 7

th
 for Middle 

School Students and June 8
th

 for High School Students. Students may begin taking 
home any items they do not need at this time. On Tuesday June 7

th
 2016 we will 

hold our 8
th

 Grade Graduation at the Majestic Event Center beginning at 5pm.  
 
This week’s newsletter is full of new information and recaps of event’s OSS just 
celebrated. On page twelve through fourteen you will find a recap from 
International Night. Congratulations to Mrs. Akyalcin on winning on being the 
overall winner for the night. On pages ten through eleven you will find a recap of 
our 2

nd
 Semester Award Ceremonies.   

 
This past Wednesday four students presented their STEM Art to the STEM Council, 
please see page fifteen for more information. Page seventeen has a brief recap of 
the 6

th
grade field trip to the Orlando Eye and Wax Museum. On page four you will 

find information regarding our newest school Osceola Science Charter School. Page 
twenty has important reminders for the remainder of the school year. On page 
eighteen and page twenty three you will find information regarding two camps 
being held at OSS this summer. 
 
Page twenty two will list the dates regarding upcoming Uniform sales being held at 
both OSES and OSS. We would like to congratulate the senior class of 2016. We are 
so proud of each and every one of you.  Please turn to pages seven and eight for a 
recap of their graduation and graduation dinner.   
 
Please do not forget that we will have regular dismissal days next week, with 
Wednesday being our standard early day. Have a safe and wonderful weekend and 
we will see you on Monday! 
  
Sincerely, 

Abdulaziz Yalcin 
Principal 
Orlando Science 
Middle/High School 

  
 

Date:  June 3rd 2016. 
Issue: 242 
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PTC have finished for the 2015-2016 School Year. 

2015-2016  Progress Report/Report Card Dates 

1st Quarter Progress Report Card Wednesday, September 23, 2015 

1st Quarter Report Card Thursday, October 22, 2015 

 
2nd Quarter Progress Report Card Friday, November 20, 2015 
2nd Quarter Report Card Thursday, January 14, 2016 
 
3rd Quarter Progress Report Card Wednesday, February 17, 2016 
3rd Quarter Report Card Thursday, March 17, 2016 

  
4th Quarter Progress Report Card Wednesday, May 4, 2016 
4th Quarter Report Card Wednesday, June 8, 2016 

OSS Upcoming Events 
 

 June 7th: 8th Grade Graduation at the Majestic Event Center beginning at 5pm. 

 June 7th: Middle School Locker Clean-out 

 June 8th: High School Locker Clean-out 

 June 8th :Last Day of School for the 2015-2016 School Year/Report Cards Released  

 June 8th: Last day to turn in business envelope for test scores and final report card. 

Last day to collect all Medication located at the front office.  

2016-2017 School Year 

 June 14th 2016: Uniform Sale at OSS 

 June 20th 2016: Last Day to order EPI School Supply Packs 

 July 12th 2016: Uniform Sale at OSS 

 August 5th 2016: Sign Ups begin for 2016-2017 Clubs 

 August 13th 2016: Orientation Day(Open House) 

 August 15th 2016: First Day of School for the 2016-2017 School Year! 

 



 

  

Page 3 of 25 

 
 
 
 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Date Event(s) 

May 30th 1848 William Young patents the ice cream 
freezer. 

May 31st 1879 New York’s Madison Square Garden opens 
its doors fir the first time.  

June 1st 1774 The British Governemnt orders the port of 
Boston closed.  

June 2nd 1883 The first baseball game under electric lights 
is played in Fort Wayne, Idiana.  

June 3rd 1936 Larry McMurtry is born. 

This Week  
 

In History… 
 

If you would like to know more information regarding each of these events, please visit: 

http://www.historynet.com/ 
 

http://www.historynet.com/
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Coming 2016-2017  

Orlando Science Schools is proud to announce the opening of  

Help spread the world that Orlando Science Schools is expanding to Osceola 
County with Osceola Science Charter School. For the 2016-2017 school year we 
are currently enrolling grades K-3rd. If you know anyone that is interested please 

tell them to visit http://osceolascience.org/ or  
Call 407-864-8296.  

 
We will be holding open house on the following dates and times: 

Saturday, June 11th 2016 11AM-1PM 
Thursday June 16th 2016 10:30AM-1:30PM 

Saturday, June 18th 2016 11AM-1PM 
Saturday, June 25th 2016 11AM-1PM 

Saturday July 2nd 2016 11AM-1PM 
 

 
Our newest location is located at  

2880 North Orange Blossom Trail, Kissimmee, FL 34741  

 
Please share this great news with your Osceola resident friends who might be 

looking for a great school for their children. 

http://osceolascience.org/
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End of the Year Reminders 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
As the end of the 2015-2016 School Year Approaches, OSS has a few important reminders that need to be addressed: 

1. Upcoming 7th Graders: You must get your 7th grade immunizations before next school year. An original copy of 

the immunization document must be brought to the school registrar before school starts. If you do not supply 

OSS with this document you will not be given a class schedule for the 2016-2017 School Year.  

2. All Students: Must get a physical before the 2016-2017 school year. An original copy of the physical must be 

brought to the school registrar before school starts. If you do not supply OSS with these documents you will not 

be given a class schedule for the 2016-2017 School Year.  

3. New Address: If you moved or changed your address. You must fill out the first two pages of the enrollment 

forms. If you need these forms please contact Ms. Smith and she will provide them to you. They are also located 

on our school website, under the TAB “Enrollment Forms” on the left hand side. An original copy of your lease 

must be brought to the school registrar before school starts. You will also need correct proof of Orange County 

Domicile. If you do not supply OSS with this document you will not be given a class schedule for the 2016-2017 

School Year. 

4. Medication Pick UP: Medication/inhalers, etc. that are located at the front office must be picked up by June 8th 

2016. Any medications not picked up by this date will be properly disposed of. 

5. 2016-2017 Emergency Contact Forms: Please be advised that ALL STUDENTS will be required to turn in a 

completed “2016-2017 Emergency Contact form”. These forms are not optional; if the form is not supplied to 

OSS by open house you will not be given a class schedule for the 2016-2017 School Year.  You may find this form 

on our website under the “Enrollment Form” tab on the left hand side; it is located on page five and six. You will 

need to fill out both pages. Forms may be given to Ms. Smith once they are complete.  

6. Business Envelope and Stamp Required:  We will be mailing your student’s state test scores and final report 

cards once they arrive to you over the summer. It is required that every student bring in a business envelope, 

stamp and the below form before June 8th 2016. Please do not self-address the envelope. Ms. Smith will take 

care of that for you. Please make sure all items on the below form are filled out correctly. Ms. Smith will also 

send home a blank “2016-2017 Emergency Contact Form” in your envelope as well.  

 

OSS Envelope Information Form  
 

Student Name (Please Print):______________________________________________ 
 
Current Grade Level: ___________th  
 
Current Mailing Address (Please Print): 
___________________________________________________________________ 

 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

___________________________________________________________________ 
 

This form along with a blank (non-self-addressed) envelope and stamp are due no later than June 8th 2016. 
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2016-2017 Document Reminders 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
The following items are required in order to receive a 2016-2017 class Schedule at Open House, please 
understand that these are an OCPS requirement and they are required by every student. Once you read 
through the entire list, please sign and return the bottom form to Ms. Smith along with the “OSS 
Envelope Information Form”, a blank business envelope and stamp. 

o Upcoming 7th Grade Immunization Documents: Original Copy due to School Registrar by Open 

House. 

o New Address:  If you moved, you must fill out the first two pages of the enrollment 

documents. An original copy of your lease must be brought to the school registrar before 

school starts. You will also need a correct proof of Orange County Domicile. You may find the 

enrollment document forms on our website under the “Enrollment Form” tab on the left hand 

side. 

o School Physical: All students are required to have an updated School Physical on file. These 

physicals are different than “sports physicals”. An original copy of the physical must be 

brought to the school registrar. Please note these physical given on a yearly basis for example 

if your student received their physical in September of 2015 then they will be due for their 

annual physical of September 2016. 

o 2016-2017 Emergency Contact Form: Please be advised that ALL STUDENTS will be required 

to turn in a completed “2016-2017 Emergency Contact form”. These forms are not optional; if 

the form is not supplied to OSS by open house you will not be given a class schedule for the 

2016-2017 School Year.  You may find this form on our website under the “Enrollment Form” 

tab on the left hand side; it is located on page five and six. You will need to fill out both pages. 

Forms may be given to Ms. Smith once they are complete.  

 Please tear off the below portion and return it with the “OSS Envelope Information Form” and contents. 
The first 7th period class that returns all of their forms and contents will earn a free dress down day. All 

forms are due no later than June 8th 2016. 

 
 

I ______________________________(Parent Name Printed) have read both the “End of Year Reminders” 
document and “2016-2017 Document Reminders” document and understand that failure to turn in any of 
the above required documents will result in my student not receiving their 2016-2017 Class schedule.  
 
Student Name (Printed):_________________________________________ 
 
Current Grade Level: _______th  
 
7th Period Class: ________________________________________________ 
 
Parent Signature: _______________________________________________ 
 
Date: _________________________________________________________ 
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Senior Graduation 
On Wednesday June 1st 2016, the OSS Class of 2016 held their graduation at the Orlando 

Repertory Theatre. This event was organized by Mr. Jenkins and it was a wonderful turn 

out filled with laughs, tears and smiles. We are extremely proud of this wonderful class 

and everything that they have worked for. Senator Soto honored the graduates with 

their diplomas and with the initiation of Mr. Jenkins they turned their tassels from the right 

to left signifying their official graduation status. After the ceremony a dinner was held in 

their honor at the Orlando Science Center Terrace. Congratulations to the class of 2016 

and their parents for all your hard work. You are officially alumni! 



 

 

Page 8 of 25 

 
  



 

  

Page 9 of 25 

Lost and Found Clean Out  

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

  

EXTRA, EXTRA 
 

Orlando Science School System Accreditation 
 

Orlando Science School’s plan to obtain accreditation for a school system is moving forward. A 
Readiness Visit was conducted by AdvancED to prepare the school’s accreditation team for what 

is to come over the next several months. 
 

Please view the link below for updates, links, and further information about Policies and 
Procedures of AdvancED. 

 

http://www.orlandoscience.org/advanced-accreditation/front-page/advanced-accreditation 

 

On April 22nd 2016,  
 Lost and Found was emptied. Every Friday from now until the remainder of the school year Lost 

and Found will be emptied.  
 

Please retrieve your lost items in a timely manner. 

http://www.orlandoscience.org/advanced-accreditation/front-page/advanced-accreditation


 

 

 
 
  

OSS 2nd Semester Award 
Ceremony 

 

Orlando Science Schools recently hosted their 2nd semester Award Ceremonies. Many great awards were presented to 

the hard-working students during these ceremonies. The students were recognized for numerous academic and 

extracurricular fields, and even included personalized individual awards from some of their teachers. Awards presented 

to the students included Principal’s Honor Roll, Citizenship medals, “Most Dedicated”, “Most improved”, “Best 

Teamwork”, and many more. These ceremonies were a tremendous success and a great way to reward the students for 

their hard work and dedication. We look forward to another wonderful school year with even more awards to come. 
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International Night 
Orlando Science Schools held our annual International Night on Friday. Teachers, students 

and families worked together to represent countries from around the world, bringing in 
decorations, food, music and other cultural elements. We had henna in India, K-pop in 

Korea, glumpkies in Poland, coffee in Turkey, apple pies in the United States of America, 
sushi in Japan and much more. Visitors were able to experience cultures from every 

inhabited continent.  Thank you to all the families that helped make International Night a 
success. 
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International Night Winner! 
Mrs. Akyalcin 
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Central Florida STEM Council 

“The Central Florida STEM Education Council (CFSEC) is a collaborative effort between academia, industry, 

professional organizations and government, with a long term objective of increasing the technical 
workforce for the security and continued growth of the United States. CFSEC strive to develop a unified 
STEM program to include mass communication, mentorships, and resources for parents, students, and 

educators through on-line and event venues.  This Wednesday our students came to present their STEM Art 
projects to the council.  They represented the school describing their inspiration to their art project and 

how it has impacted their life.  They acted as a panel, where questions were inquired from local scientists 
and engineers.  We hope to foster these connections in the coming years, as these students have helped 

formed the connections that they can use for scholarships and internships!” 
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Sixth Grade Field Trip 
 

On May 24th, the sixth grade class enjoyed their end of the year field trip. The 

students, their teachers and parents initially stopped at the Orlando Titanic Experience 

Museum on International Drive. The students were guided by a time period (early 1900s) 

reenactor. The students explored and researched how the Titanic was constructed, saw 

real artifacts that were retrieved from Titanic, touched an iceberg, and discovered how 

and why so many people lost their lives on the chilly evening of April 14, 1912. 

From there, the students traveled down the street to the Orlando Eye. The students 
adored their 400ft views of the Orlando skyline. The highlight of the trip for many students 

was Madame Tussauds Wax Museum. The students enjoyed taking selfies with their 
favorite wax figures from Walt Disney to Taylor Swift. 



 

 

 
 
 
  

Do you want to learn how to oil paint this summer? 

Oil Painting Club along with Mr. Robles will be hosting a 3-Day 

Summer Workshop. 

Oil Painting Parent and Student 
Summer Day Workshop 

Learn how to: 

 Identify brushes 

 Mix colors 

 Prepare a canvas 

 Create depth in your painting  

 Create different planes, 
backgrounds and 
foregrounds 

 Use brushes  

 Use a palette knight 

 Paint sky, clouds, mountains, 
trees, grass, rocks 

 Paint water, reflections, 
seascapes, landscapes, 
houses, waterfalls, rivers and 
flowers  

Event Details: 

 When: July 5th, 6th and 7th 
2016 10AM-12PM 

 Where: Orlando Science 
Middle High 

2427 Lynx Lane 
Orlando FL, 32804 

 Fee: $10(This will go to oil 
painting club) 

 Materials List: 
o Canvas 
o Linseed Oil 
o Fan Brush 
o Filbert Brush  
o 2” Brush 
o 1” Brush 
o Liner Brush 
o Pack of mixed 

brushes 
o Oil Paint Box of 12 
o Palette knife 
o Plastic palette 

board 
o Paper towels  

Please contact Mr. Han for more info. 
CHan@orlandoscience.org 
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OSS Graduation 
8th Grade Graduation 

 

Tuesday June 7th 2016 

5:00 PM 

Majestic Event Center  

801 North John Young Parkway 

Orlando, FL 32804 
 



 

 

 
 
  

Important Reminders: 
Below is a list of important dates to keep in mind as we approach the end of 

the 2015-2016 school year and begin summer vacation: 

 Textbook Collection: Textbook collection has begun for grades 6th-11th.  

 Locker Clean-out: Locker clean out will take place on June 7th 2016 for Middle School and June 

8th 2016 for high school.  

 Lost and Found Clean-out: Will take place next Friday June 3rd 2016 and June 8th 2016. Please 

make sure students grab all of their belonging before leaving for summer vacation. 

 Medication: Any student who has any type of medication in the front office or medical equipment 

must have parent or guardian collect these items before June 8th 2016, or they will be properly 
disposed of. 

 2016-2017 Emergency Contact forms: All students returning for the 2016-2017 School 

year must turn in a “2016-2017 Emergency Contact form” regardless of grade level. Failure to turn in 
this form by August 13th 2016 will prevent you from receiving your 2016-2017 Class Schedules.  

 Envelope: A stamped non addressed envelope is due by June 8th 2016 along with the End of the 

Year Reminder Documents. You will not have your student’s final report cards and test scores mailed 
home to you unless an envelope is provided. This is required for senior students as well. 

 Uniform Sale: The uniform company will be at OSS on June 14th 2016 and July 12th 2016 selling uniforms 

for the 2016-2017 School Year.  
 Open House: Open House (Orientation) will take place on August 13th 2016. 
 Academic/Athletic Electives: The last day to sign up for academic/athletic electives is Monday July 

4th 2016. You may use the following link: http://www.orlandoscience.org/home-1/front-page/academic-
athletic-elective-course-request-form-2016  

 2016-2017 Club Sign Ups: Club signups will go live on August 5th 2016. A time has not yet been 

determined but we recommend you continue checking the website.  
 Summer Camps: Summer Camps being held at OSS will listed on www.orlandoscience.org, we ask that 

you continue checking the website the next few weeks as more information is posted. 
 

http://www.orlandoscience.org/home-1/front-page/academic-athletic-elective-course-request-form-2016
http://www.orlandoscience.org/home-1/front-page/academic-athletic-elective-course-request-form-2016
http://www.orlandoscience.org/
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  Uniform Sale 
We are pleased to announce that Risse Brothers 

Uniforms will be bringing OSES and OSS uniforms to 

both locations during the following dates and times: 
 

Please register online at www.rissebrothers.com 
 

OSS: 
Tuesday June 14th 12-8pm  
Tuesday July 12th 12-8pm 

 
OSES: 

Tuesday June 21st 12-8pm 
Tuesday July 19th 12-8pm 

 
*Please be advised that both locations will carry both OSES and OSS 

uniforms. 
 

Risse Brothers also has full retail walk in store where you can try on  
merchandise and take uniforms home same day  

located at: 
100 Candace Dr.  

Suite 120 
Maitland, FL 32751 

(407)339-1486 
 

Also visit www.rissebrothers.com to view all merchandise and have uniforms 
shipped directly to your home.  

http://www.rissebrothers.com/
http://www.rissebrothers.com/
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Robotics Summer Camp 
 

Learn how to build and program a robot 

 

When 

From Monday June 20 to Friday June 24, 2016 

 

Camp from 9:00 AM to 4:00 PM everyday 

Drop off 8:30 to 9:00 AM 

Pick up by 4:30 PM 

 

Where 

Orlando Science Schools 
(2427 Lynx Lane Orlando, FL 32804) 

 

Who 

Open to students 9 to 15 years old 

 
 

 Cost 
$250.00 
 
 

 For more information email maribel.barea@orlandoscience.org or  
 
call(407) 253-7304  
 
Camp sponsored by FIRST Robotics Competition Team 4013 Clockwork Mania 
 
Register by June 13, 2016 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OSS Middle/High is pleased to announce our 2016-2017 School Year 
Orientation Day (Open House) will be held on 

August 13th 2016 
Time: TBA 

2016-2017 Orientation Day 
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Lunch Menu 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

May/June 


